
Golden Retriever Club of Greater Toronto General Meeting – Saturday June 10, 2017, 1:00 pm  

Home of Carol Lee, Palgrave, ON 

Present: Gord Kerr, Carol Lee, Sandy Brodie, Sheila Phillips, Nancy Fieder, Norm Bowler, Danuta Booth 

The club extends thanks to Carol for offering her home as the meeting location.  The potluck lunch prior 

to the meeting was enjoyed by all. 

Meeting called to order at 1:30 pm, with Nancy chairing 

1) Approval of agenda – moved by Carol, seconded by Gord.  Motion carried. 

2) Approval of minutes of November 5, 2016 meeting – since none of the members present at this 

meeting had been at the November meeting, the minutes could not be approved 

3) Secretary’s Report  - renewls of membership and breeder’s list are complete.  One new probationary 

member, Ivan Paul. 

4) Treasurer’s Report – bank balance is $6325.58.  Motion to approve by Carol, seconded by Sheila.  

Motion carried. 

5) Old Business  

- Specialty weekend – Shelly Blom had forwarded information about powder coated water buckets.  

After looking at the photos of the buckets, Sheila moved that we use these for the major prizes at one of 

the specialties this year.  Carol seconded.   Motion carried.  Danuta will forward the information about 

these to Liz and ask her to contact Shelly.   We will require help for the specialty weekend.  Wendy Pilger 

and Joanne Perritt have offered to look after the raffle.  Joanne has also offered to provide all the prizes 

for the Junior Handling competitions, both Conformation and Obedience.  Carol offered to work at the 

armband table in the morning.  Nancy has some stewards, but needs one more each day for the rally 

and obedience trials.  Danuta will email members asking again for their assistance. 

6) New business 

- CCA at Barrie KC shows in August – the CCA is being held on Sunday August 6, at the Barrie KC shows.  

The evaluators are Sandy Gunn, Laureen Kinney & Beth Greenfield.  We will need assistance from club 

members, as well as more entries.  Gord will send an email to Danuta with a request to forward to 

members, outlining the reasons for dogs to be entered and asking for help. 

- Hunt tests in September – will be held on September 9 & 10, on the Wettlaufers’ property near 

Stratford.  Judges have been approved.  Again, help form club members is required.  Gord will send an 

email to Danuta with a request to forward to club members soliciting assistance. 

- specialty in conjunction with Erie Shores shows in June 2018 – with the difficulty in running 

independent specialties, form both a financial point of view and with the difficulty in getting the help 

required to put on a specialty, we discussed the idea of holding our specialties in conjunction with all 



breed shows.  Sheila moved that we pursue this with the Erie Shores shows in June being the preferred 

venue.  Sandy seconded.  Motion carried. 

Motion to adjourn by Carol, seconded by Sandy, at 2:30 pm.  Motion carried. 

 

 


